
  

Board of Selectmen Meeting 

Village Fire Station – 32 North Street 
February 22, 2018 – 6:00 PM 

 
Minutes of the Selectmen’s Meeting of February 22, 2018 
 

Selectmen Attending: Stuart Barwise, Patrick A. Briggs, Allen Daggett, Sheila 
Matthews-Bull, Edward Hutchins  
 

Others:  Michael Claus, Michael Davis, Werner Gilliam, David James, Lee and 
Crystal McCurdy, Arlene McMurray, David Powell, Laurie Smith and others 

 
1. Call to Order.  
 

Chair Briggs called the meeting to order at 6:02 PM. 
 

2. Approve the February 8, 2018, selectmen meeting minutes. 
 
Motion by Selectman Hutchins, seconded by Selectman Matthews-Bull, to 

approve the February 8, 2018, selectmen meeting minutes. Vote:  3-0-
2/Selectmen Briggs and Daggett abstained because they were not present at that 
meeting.  

 
3. Public Forum (This is an opportunity for anyone who wants to address the  

 Board of Selectmen with any issue that is not on the agenda.). 
 

Bill Leffler talked about the students at Kennebunk High School’s reaction to the 

recent shootings at Stoneman Douglas High School in Parkland Florida. The 
students are working to see what can be done to prevent this from happening in 
Kennebunkport.  He would like the Town to pass some sort of resolution to 

support the students at the high school who want to be part of this at the national 
level. 

 
Chair Briggs said they have been proactive and have been working with the police 
department on ways to make the school safer for about a year now.     

 
4. Presentation by the Ad Hoc Senior Advisory Committee regarding the 

Senior Questionnaire.   
 

Chair of the Ad Hoc Senior Advisory Committee Bill Leffler thanked the Board of 

Selectmen for the opportunity to share their report.  He also thanked the 
committee members and the 33% of residents who responded to their survey.  
 

Mr. Leffler along with Susan Boak and Susan Gesing presented the results of their 
survey.  The committee recommended that the Town consider becoming an Age-

Friendly Community and appoint a Senior Advisory Committee.  (See Exhibit A). 
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Town Manager Laurie Smith complimented the committee on their presentation 

and asked the Board how it would like to proceed.   
 

The Board would like time to consider this information and have the town 
manager come back with a proposal at a future meeting.   

 

5. Consider consent agreement regarding building setback violations for 25 
Mills Road. 
 

Director of Planning and Development Werner Gilliam reported that back in 1990, 
a previous owner received a permit to build a garage on the back of the existing 

house.  Zoning requires a 15 ft setback from the lot’s sidelines.  A recent survey 
showed that the garage is actually 10 ft from the boundary line, and it is believed 
this was done in error.  The current property owner (the third owner since 1990) 

would like to sell this property.  Staff recommends approving the consent 
agreement so the property can be in compliance with zoning. 

 
The Board agrees that since this property has changed hands several times, the 
current owners are not at fault.   

 
Chair Briggs commented that from his own experience, it is very important to have 
a lot survey performed in order to avoid future problems. 

 
Selectman Barwise suggested asking the town attorney for guidance on how to 

deal with future violations since some are levied fines and legal fees while others 
are waived.   

 

Motion by Selectman Hutchins, seconded by Selectman Daggett, to enter into a 
consent agreement for a setback violation at 25 Mills Road, and to waive the fines 
and legal fees. Vote:  5-0.   

  
6. Approve restrictions on vehicle weight limits on certain roads in  

accordance with 29-A M.R.S.A. Section 2395 and the Kennebunkport 
Traffic and Parking Control Ordinance. 
 

Selectman Barwise said he learned from his own experience that some businesses 
need to receive deliveries of products or equipment during times when road weight 

limits are imposed.  He asked if there are exceptions or if there should be some 
language in the ordinance to allow exceptions.     
 

Director of Public Works Michael Claus said the Board can authorize any 
exceptions or the Board can give that authority to him or the Town Manager.   
 

Ms. Smith added that there is a lot to consider.  There are deliveries of concrete, 
etc. that could damage the roads.  

 
Mr. Claus said he could develop a permit system that some other towns already 
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have and e-mail the permit to people.   

 
Motion by Selectman Hutchins, seconded by Selectman Matthews-Bull, to 

authorize the public works director through a permitting system to make 
determinations on exceptions as he deems appropriate prior to use of a posted 
road. Vote:  5-0.    

 
Motion by Selectman Hutchins seconded by Selectman Barwise, to approve 
restrictions on vehicle weight limits on certain roads in accordance with 29-A 

M.R.S.A. Section 2395 and the Kennebunkport Traffic and Parking Control 
Ordinance.  Vote:  5-0.   

 
7. Review recommendations from Harbormaster regarding violations of the 

Waterfront Ordinance, Cape Porpoise Pier Ordinance and Pier Rules and 

Regulations.  
 

Harbormaster Lee McCurdy reported that William McKay twice violated storage of 
gear by leaving it on the pier beyond the 72 hours grace period which is a $210 
fine; left diesel fuel on the punt float in open containers; and never reported 

damage to the ladder on the face of the pier.  He recommends that due to 
hardship, they put the two storage violations on file for one year with the 
agreement that no additional violations occur within that year. If any violations 

are received within that year, the past violations will be reinstated.  He also 
recommends that he pay for the materials and labor for the damaged ladder 

estimated to cost about $150.   
 
Motion by Selectman Barwise, seconded by Selectman Matthews-Bull, to accept 

the harbormaster’s recommendations regarding William McKay’s violations and 
keep them on file for one year with the understanding that if any new violations 
occur, the previous violations will be reinstated.  Also, that Mr. McKay pay the 

costs of the material and labor for the damaged ladder.  Vote:  4-0-1/Selectman 
Daggett recused himself.   

 
8. Review of Town Attorney’s response to letter regarding Kings Highway 

addressing.  

 
This item was not addressed.  

 
9. Public discussion and input regarding proposed ordinance revisions for 

Town Meeting Warrant: 

 
a. Street Ordinance 
b. Administrative Code  

c. Cape Porpoise Pier  
d. Revision to Growth Area Map 

e. Setback from Road/ROW cleanup, Clarification 
f. Parking Standard revision 6.9 6.10 removal of lot coverage credit for 
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semi-pervious materials  

g. Removal of fees from Floodplain Management Ordinance 
 

Ms. Smith announced that these revisions are on the Town Website and have been 

sent to the town attorney for review. There were no additional comments.  

 

These revisions are included online in the February 8, 2018, selectmen meeting 

minutes and on the Town Website at https://www.kennebunkportme.gov/town-

clerk/pages/elections-and-voting.   

 

10. Authorization of Sewer Use (Wastewater) Ordinance revisions.  

The revisions clarify unit and dwelling unit definitions and change the 

“Superintendent” title to “Public Works Director.”  

 

Ms. Smith announced that these revisions do not need Town Meeting approval.  

 

Motion by Selectman Hutchins, seconded by Selectman Barwise, to approve the 

Sewer Use (Wastewater) Ordinance revisions as presented.  Vote:  5-0.   

 

11. Other business.  

 

Ms. Smith announced the Blood Drive for employee April Jones, who has 

leukemia, on Wednesday, March 7, from 11 AM to 4 PM, at the Village Fire 

Station, 32 North Street.   

12. Approve the February 8, 2018, Treasurer’s Warrant. 

 
Motion by Selectman Hutchins, seconded by Selectman Barwise, to approve 
the February 8, 2018, Treasurer’s Warrant. Vote:  5-0.   

 
13. Adjournment.   

 
Motion by Selectman Hutchins, seconded by Selectman Barwise, to adjourn. 
Vote:  5-0.   
 

The meeting adjourned at 6:58 PM.  
 
Submitted by Arlene McMurray 

Administrative Assistant 
 
 
 

https://www.kennebunkportme.gov/town-clerk/pages/elections-and-voting
https://www.kennebunkportme.gov/town-clerk/pages/elections-and-voting
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